






















 

STAFF REPORT 

Request Summary 

*Update* - A new application was submitted that is the same as the previous application.  The request 

does not include painting the east façade in the same colors as the other facades (heavy cream).  

Instead, the east façade is to be repainted in the same color scheme (grey).  The applicant has indicated 

that he will paint the east façade cream if desired by Planning Commission.  Trim around the windows 

will be painted cream. 

The new owner of Signatures Tavern is requesting Design Review (DR) approval for exterior renovations 

which include painting and new awnings.  Exterior paint is proposed to match the mural on the south 

side of the building (heavy cream).  The awnings are proposed to go from green to black.  The changes 

are in preparation for a grand opening in the coming weeks. 

Existing 

 
 



 

 

 

 

Design Review 

General review criteria for Design Review applications include the following: 

• Are stylistically compatible with other new, renovated, and existing structures in the applicable 

Design Review District in order to maintain design continuity and provide protection of existing 

design environment. 

• Contribute to the improvement and upgrading of the architectural and design character of the 

Design Review District. 

• Contribute to the continuing economic and community vitality of the Design Review District 

• Maintain, protect and enhance the physical surroundings of the Design Review District. 

 

Staff Comments 

The proposed changes are consistent with other recent approvals and consistent with recommendations 

of the zoning code.  The request proposes black awnings.  Several recent approvals in the Creekside 

District have utilized black as a trim/accent color.  Signage pictured on the awnings requires separate 

permitting.  The cream color exterior paint is consistent with the mural on the south side of the building.   

 

The property appears to be in need of reinvestment as the exterior is starting to look weathered.  The 

changes, while minor in nature, will improve the aesthetics of the area.  Staff suggests that the rear of 



 

the building or the east side of the building also be painted cream to match the other façades.  Doing so 

will bring a consistent look and feel to the building.  Staff recommends approval with the change to the 

application that the east façade be painted “heavy cream”.  
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Respectfully Submitted By:  

Michael Blackford, AICP 

Director of Planning 
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